



CENTRAL NOVA AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS

June 28, 2020

February and May minutes passed  
Dolores and Angela

**AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE EXECUTIVE OFFICERS**

RCM	Vacant	Vacant
Alt. RCM	Vacant	Vacant
Chair	Jim F	Absent
Vice-Chair	John B	Present
Secretary	Julee A	Present
Alt. Secretary	Vacant	Vacant
Treasurer	Supriya D	Present
Alt. Treasurer	Vacant	Vacant
Activities Committee Chair	Pete B	Present
Literature Committee Chair	Lisa A	Present
PR Committee Chair	Bill H	Present
WebServant	James D (temporary)	Absent

**HOME GROUPS – GSR’S, ALTERNATES OR REPS – ATTENDANCE**

(If there is an asterisk beside the GSR’s name it means they were present but left before voting and was therefore marked absent.)

Group	Rep	Present	Report	Vote
1. 90 in 90		No	No	No
2. A New Way to Live	Rosey K	No	No	No
3. Breaking Free	Darren B	Yes	Yes	Yes
4. Get Honest or Die	Jewlz M	Yes	Yes	Yes
5. I Can’t We Can	Wade M	Yes	No	Yes
6. Just for Today	Kevin C	Yes	Yes	Yes
7. Last Chance	Julie C	No	No	No
8. Liberation	Cindy M	No	No	No
9. Nature of Recovery	Matt W	No	No	No
10. Never Alone	Kelly M	No	No	No
11. Nothing to Fear		No	No	No
12. Pride in Our Recovery	Patty W	No	Yes	Yes
13. Road to Recovery	Angela B	Yes	Yes	Yes
14. Serenity Seekers	Dolores F	Yes	No	Yes
15. Sharing the Message	Andrew M	Yes	Yes	Yes
16. Shelter from the Storm	Laura C	No	No	No
17. Starting Point	Laurie G	No	No	No

18. Strength in Numbers	Nick B	No	Yes	No
19. Survivors	Rick E	No	No	No
20. We Do Recover	Ray K	No	No	Yes
21. You Have a Choice Today	Kimberley R	Yes	No	Yes

### **GROUPS OUTSIDE HRM - GSR'S, ALTERNATES OR REPS - ATTENDANCE**

<b>Group</b>	<b>Rep.</b>	<b>Present</b>	<b>Report</b>	<b>Vote</b>
Circle of Hope	Jimmy Y	Yes	Yes	Yes
Clean if You Want to Be	Keith M	No	No	Yes
Foundation Group (info tbc)				
Freedom Group (info tbc)				
Fresh Start	Mike	No	No	Yes
Love Life	Kyle	Yes	No	Yes
NA Hope	Joey B	Yes	No	Yes
New Vision		Yes	Yes	Yes
Pathway to Peace	Georges N	No	No	Yes
Phoenix Group	Cathy M	Yes	No	Yes
Spirit of Recovery (info tbc)				
Super Nova		No	No	Yes
Taking Care of Business	Mark S	No	No	Yes
You're Not Alone	Ernie C	No	No	Yes

CNA web-site: [www.centralnovaarea.ca](http://www.centralnovaarea.ca)

CNA e-mail address: [centralnovaarea@gmail.com](mailto:centralnovaarea@gmail.com)

The meeting opened with the 'we version' of the Serenity Prayer at 2:00 pm. The 12 Traditions, 12 Concepts, Service Prayer and 'A Vision for NA Service' were read by the group. After corrections to last month's minutes were given: No errors or omissions. Minutes adopted by Jewlz M and seconded by Dolores F.

**Attendance** was taken with 8 out of voting 10 Groups present and 4 out of town group equaling a quorum of 12 out of 14 voting Groups.

**New Group asking to be Seated:** n/a

**Group Reports:** For the sake of consistency, the end balance will NOT include the group's prudent reserve or the total GSR fund.

## **SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS**

### **Activities Committee Report: Pete B**

Hello CNANA,

The Activities committee had the shortest meeting ever yesterday, we had 5 out of 14 voting members present at the online meeting. We were unable to conduct business including filling any positions. As was said in my last report, all positions were open as of June. As it stands right now, the chair is the only position filled on the committee.

The only event(s) presently on the table are the softball games which will start next Sunday July 5<sup>th</sup> and run every Sunday until August 24<sup>th</sup> from 11am – 1pm. Social distancing, cleaning of equipment guidelines will be followed as well as any other precautions put forward by the Province, city, and NA as a whole. We will be at the same location as previous years in the Halifax Commons at Diamond 8 (across the street from the Armouries). A poster will be sent to the web servant and there is a calendar of events attached which explains some of the Covid Instructions for ball.

#### **MOVING FORWARD:**

As chair of activities for CNANA, I am asking for direction from this body as to how to move forward. With our numbers dropping off and no events being planned, where do we go from here? If anyone has ideas and/or would like to help with some kind of event.. please let us know.

**Our next activities meeting will be held on the Zoom platform on Saturday, August 29<sup>th</sup> at 3pm.**

**ID number: 809117884**

**Password: cnana**

Announcements are attached

Yours in Service

Pete B.

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

- Softball starts July 5<sup>th</sup> and runs every Sunday from 11am – 1pm until August 24<sup>th</sup> at Diamond 8 in the Halifax Commons. (Across the street from the Armouries)
- Activities is looking for ideas for events that can be held under social distancing circumstances. Please talk to an activities member.
- All Positions on the activities committee are now open for nominations or volunteers, what a great way to be of service, come check us out at the next meeting on Aug 29<sup>th</sup>.

Bill – wondering if you know where everyone went? Pete did not receive any feedback as to why anyone was not there. Pete was given info about 2 members but not sure about the others. Bill asked if Pete feels that this is because we have gone virtual? Pete confirmed that we are unable to plan anything in person. Not sure what the answers are.

Darren – regarding baseball, I would like to voice my concern about how many cigarette butts are left behind at the ball field. A direct reflection of NA. Could the committee look at this? Pete thanked Darren for the input and will definitely look into this.

Andrew – Pete, given any thought to the hikes? With social distancing this could work. Pete is definitely open to anything.

James – what about looking at the committee guidelines from NAWs and the committee could take a peek at the guidelines and possibly reorganizing? Pete agrees

Pete confirmed that the committee is going to make a FB group for activities members only in an effort to stay in touch and on top of things

**Literature Committee:** Lisa A

Will email report

**Public Relations Committee:** Bill H

Not a lot to report. We have tried to have communications with Dartmouth WM and finally, our H&I Coordinator got ahold of them and was going to get back in touch with the PR Committee. Don't believe that WM is very interested in virtual meeting.

Understand that one virtual meeting was held in Springhill on May 24<sup>th</sup>.

H&I Coordinator will reach out to the jail to see if they are ready but not sure that will be happening right away.

No way to do PI Presentations.

Only one person contacted the PR Chair about having a Zoom Meeting today. A PR meeting will be held the morning of our next Area.

**Activities Committee Financial Report:** John B

No report

**Group Reports:**

**90 in 90**

GSR: Philip M      Alt GSR: None  
No report

**A New Way to Live**

GSR: Rosey K      Alt GSR: None  
No report

**Breaking Free**

GSR: Darren B		Alt. GSR: Daryl F	
Beginning Balance: \$0	7 <sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$0	Literature Sold: \$0	Other: \$0
Total Income: \$0	Rent: \$0	Literature Order: \$0	Other: \$0
GSR Fund: \$0	ASC Contribution: \$0	Total Expenses: \$0	
Prudent Reserve: \$0	Total GSR Fund: \$0	Ending Balance: \$ 0	
Home Group Members: 4	Members at Business Meeting: 0	Average Attendance: 12	

Announcements:

Breaking Fee would like to announce that we will be opening July 1<sup>st</sup> 2020. We will be taking all precautions and abiding by all social distancing rules, we will be following heath canada Guidelines.

**Get Honest or Die**

GSR: Jewlz M Alt GSR: Kevin M

Beginning Balance: \$ 21.65 rent \$60 GSR fund \$20

7th Tradition: \$ \$107.30 (from meetings Feb 27-Mar 12) \$92.00 (from Lisa A for Zoom acct  
 \$20+tax/month x 4 months) \$100.00 (from Julee A and Kevin M for Jul-Sep rent deposited to  
 Lisa A's personal account) Literature Sold: 0\$ Other: \$0 Total Income: \$299.30

Rent: \$40 + 100 Literature Order: 0\$ Other: \$10.92 bank fees over 3 months

GSR Fund: \$20 ASC Contribution: \$0 Total Expenses: \$262.92

Prudent Reserve: \$ Total GSR Fund: \$40 Ending Balance: \$58.03

Home Group Members: Members at Business Meeting: 3 Average Attendance:

\*\*Is your Group reopening? Not at this time

\*\*Is your Group continuing with a Zoom Meeting? YES If so, what is the ID and Password?

Meeting ID: 799808741 Password: cnana

**I Can't We Can**

GSR: Wade M ALT GSR:

No Report

**Just for Today**

GSR:Kevin CAlt. GSR:

Beginning Balance: \$0.00 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$40.00 Literature Sold: \$0.00 Other: \$ 0.00

Total Income: \$40.00 Rent: \$0.00 Literature Order: \$0.00 Other: \$0.00

GSR Fund: \$0.00 ASC Contribution: \$0.00 Total Expenses: \$3.75

Prudent Reserve: \$203.26 Total GSR Fund: \$0.00 Ending Balance: \$0.00

Home Group Members: 4 Members at Business Meeting: N/A Average Attendance: N/A

\*\*Is your Group reopening? If so, when?

Church will not be reopening until, earliest, September

\*\*Is your Group continuing with a Zoom Meeting? If so, what is the ID and Password?

Yes, 204 349 650 no password.

**Last Chance**

GSR: Julie C Alt GSR:

No Report

**Liberation**

GSR: None Alt GSR: None

No Report

**Nature of Recovery**

GSR: Matt W Alt GSR:

No report

**Never Alone**

GSR: Kelly M Alt GSR: None

No Report

**Nothing to Fear**

GSR: Steven G Alt GSR:  
No report

**Pride In Our Recovery**

GSR: Patty W Alt GSR: Patrick M  
Beginning Balance: \$ 246.50 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$ 96.45 Literature Sold: \$ Other: \$  
Total Income: \$96.45 Rent: \$50 Literature Order: \$ Other: \$7.80 GSR Fund: \$198  
ASC Contribution: \$ Total Expenses: \$255.80 Prudent Reserve: \$50  
Total GSR Fund: \$37.15 Ending Balance: \$0

Home Group Members: 4 Members at Business Meeting: 4 Average Attendance: 7ish

\*\*Is your Group reopening? If so, when?

NO

\*\*Is your Group continuing with a Zoom Meeting? If so, what is the ID and Password? YES

Still 870 503 780 password: pride

**Road to Recovery**

GSR: Angela B Alt GSR: Kathleen T  
No report

**Serenity Seekers**

GSR: Dolores F Alt GSR: None  
No Report  
Zoom Meeting needs support

**Sharing the Message**

GSR: Andrew M Alt GSR: Jade H  
Beginning Balance (since last in-person Area meeting on Mar 1st): \$0.00  
7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$100.75 Literature Sold: \$0.00 Other: \$0.00  
Total Income: \$100.75 Rent: \$34.00 Literature Order: \$0.00 Other: \$0.00  
GSR Fund: \$60.00 ASC Contribution: \$0.00 Total Expenses: \$94.00  
Prudent Reserve: \$0.00 Total GSR Fund: \$75.00 Ending Balance: \$6.75

Home Group Members: 5 Members at Business Meeting: Average Attendance: 16

\*\*Is your Group reopening? If so, when?

Opening Monday, June 29<sup>th</sup> at 7:30 pm in the main part of the church. No refreshments provided. We have 2-meter social distancing in effect for seating. No hugs, etc.

\*\*Is your Group continuing with a Zoom Meeting? If so, what is the ID and Password?

No Zoom.

**Shelter from the Storm**

GSR:Laura C Alt GSR:  
No Report

**Starting Point**

GSR: Brian M Alt GSR: None  
No Report

### Strength in Numbers

GSR: Nick B Alt GSR: Adam B  
 Beginning Balance: \$ 153.81 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: \$0.00 Literature Sold: \$ Other: \$  
 Total Income: \$ Rent: \$150.00 Literature Order: \$ Other: \$ GSR Fund: \$  
 ASC Contribution: \$0.00 Total Expenses: \$150.00 Prudent Reserve: \$ Total GSR Fund: \$  
 Ending Balance: \$ 3.81

Home Group Members:12 Members at Business Meeting: 0 Average Attendance: 6 (Zoom)

\*\*Is your Group reopening? If so, when? We will not know if our group is reopening until July 8<sup>th</sup> as this is when the Church will be meeting to discuss a reopening plan, if there is one.

\*\*Is your Group continuing with a Zoom Meeting? If so, what is the ID and Password?

ID: 841 6307 2244 No password

### Survivors

GSR: Rick F Alt GSR:  
 No Report

### We Do Recover

GSR: Wayne B Alt GSR:  
 No Report

### You Have a Choice Today

GSR: None Alt GSR: None  
 No Report

## GROUP REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE HRM

### Circle of Hope

Thursday 8:30-9:30 pm, Nepisi Building, 70 Gabriel Street, Eskasoni First Nation, CB

GSR: Jimmy Y Alt. GSR:

circle of hope

gsr jim y

beginning balance \$50.00 7 trad \$0 literature sold \$0 total income \$50. rent \$0 literature order \$50.

gsr fund \$0 asr contribution \$0 total expenses \$50. prudent reserve \$ 0 total gsr fund \$0 ending balance \$0

home group members 3 members at business 2 average attendances 2

opening soon within two or three weeks, no zoom meeting at this time

group concerns: lack of members

hopefully will change soon

### Clean if you Want to Be

Saturday 8-9:00 pm, Holy Trinity Church Hall, 78 Alexandria Avenue, Bridgewater

GSR: None Alt GSR: None

No report

### Foundation Group

Sunday 7:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m., Miner's Hall, 85 Main St

No report

**Freedom Group**

Saturday 7:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., St. James Anglican Church, 289 Granville St E  
No report

**Fresh Start****Cannot locate on online meeting list**

Time and location to be entered  
GSR: None Alt GSR: None  
No report

**Love Life**

Wednesday, 8:00 p.m., Northside Learning Centre, 55 King St, Sydney Mines

GSR: Kyle P Alt. GSR: Brie Y

Beginning Balance: \$ 7<sup>n</sup> Tradition: \$0 Literature Sold: \$ (2) basic text (1) step working guide

(2) living clean Other: \$ 0 Total Income: \$ 0 Rent: \$ 36.67 Literature Order: \$ 0

Other: \$ GSR Fund: \$0 ASC Contribution: \$0 Total Expenses: \$36.67

Prudent Reserve: \$ Total GSR Fund: \$ Ending Balance: \$

Home Group Members: 9 Members at Business Meeting: Average Attendance: 17

\*\*Is your Group reopening? If so, when? No

\*\*Is your Group continuing with a Zoom Meeting? If so, what is the ID and Password?

72470953247 password 123

**NA Hope**

Thursday, 8:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m

GSR: Joey B Alt. GSR:

No Report

\*\*Group is looking for support

**New Vision**

Sunday, Tuesday, Thursday, 8-9 pm, St. Andrews Church, 55 King St. Truro

GSR: Alt GSR:

No Report

**Pathway to Peace**

Tuesday 6:30-7:30 pm, 120 St. Ninian Street behind St. Ninian's Cathedral, Antigonish

GSR: Alt GSR:

No report

**Phoenix Group**

Sunday 7 – 8pm and Friday 8 – 9pm, Heritage Church 500 Charlotte Street, Sydney

GSR: Jimmy Y Alt GSR: John A

No Report

**Super Nova**

Thursday & Sunday 7-8:00 pm, 60 Vancouver St. Yarmouth Hospital, Yarmouth

GSR: Wanda F Alt GSR: None

No report



### **Taking Care of Business**

Sunday 8-9:00 pm, Trinity United Church, 151 Temperance St. (Side entrance), New Glasgow

GSR: Mark S Alt GSR: None

No report

### **Talking Circle**

Tuesday 8-9:00 pm, Theresa Cremo Health Ctr., 93 Reservation Rd, Waycobah First Nation, CB

GSR: None Alt GSR: None

No report

### **You're Not Alone**

Saturday, 7-8:00 pm, Alano Club Rear, 10 McKeen St., Glace Bay

GSR: None Alt GSR: None

No report

### **Reopening Group Meetings:**

John referenced the two documents that have previously been emailed out to Groups regarding reopening and, the Group Inventory document.

Sharing the Message is keeping an attendance list for 14 days in case someone does contract Covid. It is 100% confidential and will be destroyed at the end of the 14 days.

Question for Sharing the Message: are you going to be collecting a 7<sup>th</sup>? Andrew believes they will be but believes they will not be passing around a collection dish. Whoever is Chairing will do the best to disinfect the funds. The Group may look at e-transfer set-up.

Jimmy Y/Circle of Hope: wondering about doing readings? John confirmed that the idea is that the readings not to be passed around for people to read from to not spread germs. If a Home Group decides to use the readings, disinfect each reading, one person reads it then disinfected again. Ideally, each member will download the readings on their phones and reading directly from their phone. A member mentioned that some members may not have a phone. In this case, perhaps accommodation could be made to disinfect so that there is all inclusion. Another member suggested if the Group had the readings laying out for a member to read, without touching it. Another suggestion was laying out photocopies and members take them with them.

John - # of meeting attendees permitted for in person meetings just this past Friday has been changed from 50 to 200.

Jamie S: very few groups are going to have the space to accommodate. Perhaps, keep in mind, maybe some of the Home Groups inquire about different location/allowing Groups to double up spaces on a different night.

John – once you have figured out how many people you can accommodate with physical distancing, store this information so that you have this. Important to not rush to an in-person meeting as we would like to see a Home Group be able to accommodate those who are not able to attend on Zoom.

Jim F – couple things to be mindful of for those opening: disinfectant, gloves and hand sanitizer. Isolate the 7<sup>th</sup> and ensure that you ask attendees to not touch the basket. No change being made.

Whoever is counting, put gloves on. A suggestion was made to place a bottle of hand sanitizer next to the basket as well.

Kimberley/You Have a Choice Today: would Area be willing to pay for disinfecting supplies? John confirmed that those expenses are all expected with reopening. Area will not cover. A few members confirmed that their Home Group members are chipping in and sharing the expense of disinfecting supplies.

Patty/Pride in Our Recovery: Wants to ensure that every Home Group member for those reopening that they are “ticking all boxes” and that every single Public Health regulation is being met during Covid. This is NA reputation – we are a direct reflection.

Jimmy Y/Circle of Hope: What about members bringing coffee etc with them? John confirmed that a member can bring their own refreshments but only that one member touches them and, they remove their own garbage/takes it with them when they leave the meeting.

Sharing the Message: go to the washroom before and after. Not at the meeting. Washrooms will only be available in an absolute emergency. This is to cut down on the potential spread of germs.

Jamie S: suggest keeping meeting door open until meeting starts and/or ends so that no one is touching the door. John confirmed that one of the suggestions is that Home Groups have a Greeter who would then open and close the door.

Jimmy Y/Circle of Hope: important to mention this in the meetings preamble so that the whole meeting does not become a question and answer about Covid. John: Include all facts that you are doing to keep the meeting space safe and clean in an effort to make members feel safe, directly in the preamble. Ie: “try to minimize movement during the meeting, don’t move your chair”...

## **EXECUTIVE REPORTS**

**Regional Committee Member (RCM):** Vacant

**Vice-Chair Report:** John B

No Report

**Area Chair:** Jim F

No Report

**Treasurer Report:** Supriya D

To be emailed

**Cellphone Report included this Area**

To be emailed

**Alternate Treasurer’s Report:** Vacant

**OLD BUSINESS:**

No Old Business

**OPEN FORUM**

- Dolores – one thing that has not been discussed is some people are very insistent on hugs. If you are social distancing, a hug is not permitted. Also, Region is via Zoom in August. Dolores would like to see someone be appointed as RCM
- Supriya – would like to know if there needs to make a motion about the rent payment (included in her report) and also, I would like to be clear should I send our money to Region as per our Fund Flow or send some to Region and some to World? John confirmed: when it comes to giving our rent, we always pay rent. So, no motion required, we can just pay rent. Also, until we know exactly what we have financially, no funds to be transferred anywhere. Once we do know, follow the Fund Flow and send to Region.
- Jennifer – how do we get in touch with all Groups?
- James: following up on what Dolores said, even if you send a different person every Region meeting, it would really help us if we had a voting member. Julee confirmed
- Pete – was wondering about, with the new Zoom platform, is anyone allowed to join our Area or, does the host have to reside in NS? Moving forward, it is most likely not going to end in September.
- Dolores – with the Groups, I know that one Group did not have a Zoom Meeting. I do know that one has a Zoom Meeting, but for those who are not attending in person, will the meeting have a laptop there for Zoom Meeting continuation?
- Kyle – Meeting starting in Mabou.
- Jim – talk about the NA online meetings. I think the restrictions are going to be lifted more and more and there will be a lot of meetings opening and having in person meetings. There will be a lot of people who will be looking forward to a hug. Zoom meetings have accommodated people who were before unable to attend in person. From what Jim understands, you do not need to reside in NS in order to have a Zoom meeting in our Area.
- Pete – perhaps Home Groups can look at combining both in person and online meetings.
- Andrew – love the idea of hybrid meetings. One point of concern is just an option for who wants to remain anonymous/an area that will not be on camera.
- John – representation at Region, this will come up in Elections hopefully.

**GROUP CONCERNS:**

- Road to Recovery re: do we still need to pay insurance while we are not meeting in person. John, yes. We are still having activities (baseball) and each location has literature stored so we need insurance for this also. Also, to cover the groups opening.
- Love Life: Zoom Area for out of town groups. Currently, where Area meets in person, we do not have internet access. Love the idea but we would have to look at renting a space that has internet. Kyle: wondering if we could solely do Area via Zoom. Cost effective. John confirmed that this is a great idea, but in person is good too. A hybrid meeting is of interest. Kevin, we could call into Area by phone and that would not require internet. Dave, one thing not attending in person is it takes longer to get your literature. Supriya, even though it is cost effective, there is nothing like in person contact. Well worth the cost to have out of town groups with us in person. James, acoustics in the room are a big issue and, how the other person on the other end interprets/deciphers technology.

- Pete, Activities Chair – how do we attract members to the Zoom platform? John, not exactly sure other than directing people to our website to inform.
- NA Hope – the group may have to close and how can Area help? John asked Joey what his expectations are. Joey confirmed that he is just looking for people to fill positions and keep the doors open. Hoping that perhaps some of the Valley members may step up, if able. John, we could put it in our Announcements. Joey agreed that that would be helpful. John confirmed that Central Nova does have posters that he can post in Windsor; suggested he contact Bill H. Dolores suggested NA Hope having an online Zoom meeting to see if that may attract and build up some attendance online.

### **New Business:**

#### **Regional Committee Member (RCM)**

Jennifer M volunteers – appointed until Groups vote at August Area – GSRs agrees and are grateful that Jennifer can represent us in the meantime.

Take back to Home Groups to vote on, at October Area

#### **Alternate RCM**

No nominations or volunteers

Please bring back to home groups

#### **Alternate Treasurer:**

No nominations or volunteers

Please bring back to Home Groups

#### **Alternate Secretary**

No nominations or volunteers

Please bring back to Home Groups

In August, we talk nominations for all positions and then elect in October.

### **MOTIONS:**

**Motion #1:** Suggestion to combine the Zoom id's so that we would have just a few accounts for the meetings

**Intent:** to be more prudent with our funds

**Maker:** Kevin C     **Second:** Jewlz M

In Favor     Against     Abstains

**Motion #2:** Letter we received from a member, to form a committee to work directly with that member to look into ways to accommodate (perhaps 4 or 5 people) to address the issues and to see what we can do

**Intent:** Inclusion

**Maker:** Kevin C     **Second:** Jewlz M

In Favor     Against     Abstains

Requirements for an ad hoc committee, a Chair must be voted in, it needs a specific objective, needs a start date and an end date.

James: The Area Exec should address the requests, according to the Concepts. John suggested that the person who has written the letter can put in the motion for an ad hoc committee.

John suggests that the requirements for the ad hoc committee, be written down and able to share on the screen for the next Area Meeting. Also, Motion #1 be written out and brought back.

Both Motions are off the table.

Dolores F motioned to adjourn Kevin C seconded; All were in favor. The meeting ended at approximately 4:15 p.m. with a closing circle and the 3<sup>rd</sup> Step Prayer.

Next Area will be August 30<sup>th</sup> and it will be decided closer to the date either to hold on Zoom or in person.

Yours in Service,  
Julee A, Area Secretary